
 

 

 

 

LEAD MEMBER FOR ADULT SOCIAL CARE AND HEALTH 

 

DECISIONS made by the Lead Member for Adult Social Care and Health, Councillor Carl 
Maynard, on 12 June 2023 at Remote Meeting via Microsoft Teams  

 

6. DECISIONS MADE BY THE LEAD MEMBER ON 15 MAY 2023  
 
6.1 The Lead Member approved as a correct record the minutes of the meeting held on 15 
May 2023. 
 
7. DISCLOSURE OF INTERESTS  
 
7.1 There were none. 
 
8. URGENT ITEMS  
 
8.1 There were none. 
 
9. REPORTS  
 
9.1 A copy of the report referred to below is included in the minute book. 
 
10. RE-PROCUREMENT OF INTEGRATED HEALTH AND WELLBEING SERVICE  
 

10.1 The Lead Member considered a report by the Director of Adult Social Care and Health 

regarding proposed changes to the Integrated Health and Wellbeing Service model that will 
commence from 1 April 2024. 
 
DECISIONS 
 
10.2 The Lead Member RESOLVED to: 

 
1) Note the key themes from the public consultation in response to the proposed change to the 
Integrated Health and Wellbeing Service (IHWS); 
 
2) Note the additional requirements to be included within the specification for the new service 
that address the key themes from the public consultation; 
 
3) Note the summary and action plan from the IHWS equality impact assessment;  
 
4) Approve the proposed changes to the service model for the IHWS (set out in paragraph 1.4 
of the report) which will commence on 1 April 2024 following a procurement process, due to 
commence July 2023; and 
  
5) Delegate to the Director of Adult Social Care and Health, all necessary actions to give effect 
to the implementation of the revised model of delivery for the IHWS, including award of the 
contract. 
 



 

 

 

 

REASONS 
 
10.3 The findings of the public consultation, engagement meetings and equality impact 
assessment (EqIA) analysis support the need to provide a service that reflects and balances 
both proportionate universalism and personalised care. The findings of the public consultation 
and engagement meetings provide evidence of support for the proposed change to the IHWS 
(as set out in paragraph 1.4 of the report), with almost 60% of respondents in agreement with 
the change. For those who disagreed with the proposal, approximately half of the comments 
indicated a slight misunderstanding of the flexibility that would be available as part of the new 
service model (for which their comments were largely attributed to). All comments and feedback 
have been reviewed and a number of additional requirements will be included within the 
specification for the new service in order to effectively address the key themes arising from the 
consultation and EqIA. 

 

 


